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Sent via Electronic Mail SeismicComplianceUnit@oshpd.ca.gov

October 9, 2019  Seismic Compliance Unit  Office of 
Statewide Health Planning and Development 2020 West El 
Camino Avenue, Suite 800  Sacramento, California 95833  
Subject: USC Verdugo Hills Hospital 1812 Verdugo Blvd., 
Glendale California 91208 OSHPD Facility No. 12551 State 
of California, Health and Safety Code, Section 130066, 
Attestation Letter

To Whom It May Concern:  I write this letter as required by the State of California, Health and 
Safety Code, Section 130066. As a representative of the board of directors for the USC 
Verdugo Hills Hospital, an acute care inpatient hospital,  I acknowledge the current seismic 
compliance status of the buildings on this hospital campus reflected in the chart below.

Building No. Building Name SPC Rating NPC Rating
BLD-01025 Main Building - North Tower 2 2
BLD-01026 Main Building - South Tower 2 2
BLD-01027 West Addition 4 2
BLD-01028 East Addition 3S 2

I also acknowledge that all hospital buildings on this campus are required to meet the January 
1, 2030 deadline for substantial compliance with those regulations and standards.  The West 
Addition is SPC-4 and thus has already met the January 1, 2030 Structural compliance 
deadline. The East Addition is still identified as SPC-3s (s indicates “self-declared”) and is 
expected to meet theJanuary 1, 2030 Structural compliance deadline pending OSHPD’s review 
and concurrence of the  self-declared rating of SPC-3.



By January 1, 2030, both the Main Building North Tower and South tower will be required 
to  Be retrofitted to SPC-4D compliance or  Be decommission by removing all acute 
services from these buildings or  Be demolished  In addition, since the four listed acute 
care buildings on this campus are currently NPC-2, each building is required to be 
NPC-4D compliant by January 1, 2030 and the entire hospital campus is required to be 
NPC- 5 compliant by January 1, 2030.
Sincerely,

Keith Hobbs  Chief Executive 
Officer &  Representative of the 
Board of Directors USC Verdugo 
Hills Hospital


